Maysville, Mo.
November 13, 2018

Meeting of the DeKalb County Commission

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison, West District Commissioner Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Garry
McFee and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Harold Allison led all in attendance in prayer with all reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. Office
holders and employees attended the prayer and pledge this Monday morning. Special prayers were said for patrons with
new diagnosis of cancer and those battling health issues.

The Commission welcomes any and all to the openings of their Commission meetings.

West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the motion to approve the agenda with East District Commissioner,
Garry McFee made the second. Motion carried. No minutes were approved this meeting.

Bob Dungy of Dungy’s Market met with the Commission to discuss his business and make a request for a tax abatement
for a new owner when one is found. The Commission explained TIF is for blighted areas or new construction but they
will get an opinion from the County’s Attorney to see what can be done if anything. The Commission appreciates what
Bob and his family has done for the Community over the years and the need for a Grocery Store. More discussion will be
held concerning this subject after attorney opinion.

Collector/ Treasurer Jessica Lee met with the Commission to discuss the PACE meeting that was being held in Cameron
on Wednesday November 14™. The County already has in place an ordinance that states the county will not partake in
any PACE project. More information will be brought back to the Commission after the meeting for further discussion.
The Collector/ Treasuerer & Assessor will stay open late on December 31 for taxpayers.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that the November General Election had been certified and all necessary paperwork
had been mailed to the State. Melissa stated she appreciate the help she receives on Election night from everybody.

Road & Bridge Supervisor, Bill Gray met with the Commission to discuss brush letters, equipment, 911 signage and a
brush letter that will be sent out for bid and placed on patron’s tax bill.

The calendar for 2019 will be determined at the November 26" meeting.
County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented the Sales & Use tax reports to the Commission for them to review.
Sheriff Andy Clark met with the Commission to discuss School Resource Officers and issues around the County.

The Commission will not meet on November 19™ as most office holders will be at MAC ( Missouri Association of
Counties ).

The Courthouse will be closed in observance of Thanksgiving on November 22" and 23"

West District Commissioner, Kyle White the motion to adjourn with East District Commissioner, Garry McFee making
the second. Motion carried.

The next meeting of the Commission will be November 26, 2018 at 9 a.m.



